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HR’s Comments Not Sufficient Evidence of Retaliation
5/22/2018 

By Thomas R. Revnew of Seaton, Peters, and Revnew P.A.,
A member of Worklaw® Network

A human resource professional's comments were not direct evidence of age discrimination under the Age Discrimination in Employment Act (ADEA) or retaliation under the Family and Medical Leave Act (FMLA) because the HR representative was not involved in the termination decision.

FCA Transport LLC employed the plaintiff from 1976 until 2015. Prior to his termination for "abusive language toward an employee and in the presence of other employees," the plaintiff worked for FCA Transport most recently as shift supervisor for dispatch. The plaintiff brought an employment discrimination action against FCA Transport under the ADEA, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and the FMLA. The plaintiff alleged that FCA Transport's alleged reason for his termination was merely pretext for unlawfully firing him due to his age, disability and request for medical leave.

In support of his age discrimination claim, the plaintiff offered evidence that the HR professional asked him once at a meeting, "And how many years do you have in [here] again?" Additionally, during a discussion over one of the company's policies, she allegedly asked him after he disagreed with her regarding the policy requirements, "How many years have you worked here?"

The U.S. District Court for the Eastern District of Michigan Southern Division rejected the plaintiff's claim that this comment was ageist because "the comment could be construed as a criticism of plaintiff's unfamiliarity with the policy despite his many years of service of the company."

The plaintiff pointed to another interaction with the HR professional as evidence that FCA Transport terminated him because he requested FMLA leave. Three weeks before he was discharged, the plaintiff informed the HR professional, "Come Jan. 1 [2016], I'm going to go on FMLA for my stepfather." In reply, she remarked, "Oh, we're all going through that." The plaintiff argued this comment was offensive and indicative of retaliation. The court rejected this argument because a jury could not interpret her comment as "showing hostility to plaintiff's request," and the HR professional was not involved in the decision to discharge him.

Daidone v. FCA Transport LLC, E.D. Mich., No. 17-CV-10348 (April 13, 2018).

Professional Pointer: This case illustrates the importance of documenting termination decisions, including who was involved and reasons for the termination. As the court decision demonstrates, having evidence of who was involved in making the decision to terminate an employee can be useful when faced with allegations of discrimination or retaliation.

Thomas R. Revnew is an attorney with Seaton, Peters, and Revnew P.A., the Worklaw® Network member firm in Minneapolis.
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